

DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING

OFP/GASP/0023

July 5, 2023

The CEO OTEC FM Kumasi

Dear Sir.

SELECTION AS THE LEADING MEDIA HOUSE FOR DEVELOPMENT PLANNING ADVOCACY IN THE KUMASI METROPOLIS

The Department of Planning at the Kwame Nkrumah University of Science and Technology (KNUST) has been at the forefront in planning education, practice and development sensitisation in Ghana. As part of our development engagement with various stakeholders in the development arena, we have identified your media house, the OTEC FM, as an important partner in development and planning advocacy in the Kumasi Metropolis in particular, and Ashanti Region at large. The development orientation of your programmes: as well as your engagement of experts on relevant topics in urban land use planning cannot be overemphasized.

As a result, we are pleased to select your highly esteemed media house as the Best Media House in Development and Planning Advocacy in the Ashanti Region. This is in recognition for your consistent commitment to educating and informing the public about planning and development issues.

You are therefore invited to a Symposium on Friday, 14th July, 2023, at 10am at the Allotey Auditorium, College of Science, KNUST, where you will be decorated and presented with your award.

Please accept our humble invitation to grace this important occasion.

Congratulations, Sir!

Yours faithfully.

PROF. CLIFFORD AMOAKO HEAD OF DEPARTMENT

Dr. Stephen A. Takyi, GASP Patron GASP